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Town Board Meeting 

March 25, 2024 

 

Supv. Crossen called the solar work session meeting of the Alabama Town Board to order at 7:00 p.m.  

Roll Call was taken, Councilperson J. Klotzbach, Veazey, Fisher and Supv. Crossen were present.  

Absent:  Councilperson D. Klotzbach.  Also present was Dave Bencic.. 

 

 

Privilege of the Floor 

Dave Bencic – Did the Supv. say that someone has a conflict with Solar?  Supv. Crossen answered, no it 

is with STAMP. 

 Solar – 300 ft from homes or more is reasonable, no less.  Keep batteries and substations far away 

from homes.   

There should be provisions for resolving issues that don’t have a financial burden on the resident 

who makes the complaint.   

Landscaping, if required, should have provisions that it be maintained. 

 

Training School – Supv. Crossen reminded the board about upcoming training. 

 

GCEDC Annual Meeting on April 26th.  Let Supv. know if interested in going. 

 

Clean Energy Communities – Supv. submitted paperwork, currently at a $10,000 grant so far.  Need to 

submit utility bills for electric and heating. 

 

Solar Law Review –  

 Councilperson J. Klotzbach submitted questions and comments on the current solar law.  Disc. 

held on comments. 

 

Councilperson D. Klotzbach arrived at 7:15 p.m. 

 

 Discussions held on setbacks, decommissioning, soil re-testing.  Supv. Crossen to take comments 

to Wendel for their review and to get their feedback. 

 

Town Newsletter – Supv. Crossen is thinking about doing a newsletter on the website to update residents 

on solar, water, etc.  Disc. held. 

 

MOTION by  Councilperson J. Klotzbach, seconded by  Councilperson Veazey to adjourn meeting at 

9:03 p.m.  Approved by roll call vote: 

C.  Fisher – yes    C. J. Klotzbach – yes   C. D. Klotzbach – yes   C. Veazey – yes  Supv. Crossen – yes    

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Rebecca L. Borkholder 

Town Clerk 

 

  


